Project week in Gimnazija Novo Mesto: another way to work with Comenius assistants

Novo Mesto, last week of March 2009. This is a special week in the Gimnazija because it’s the project week. One of the workshops was organized by Gregor Pirš, a teacher who used to be a Comenius assistant in Spain last year. No wonder then that he thought about the Comenius assistants in Slovenia to help him for his workshop called “Prejudices-Stereotypes-Racism-Xenophobia”. The fact that we all come from different countries, that we experience the chance of living abroad and to face other cultures, and that we are only a few years older than the students were certainly some of the reasons why this idea of calling us was relevant.

And thus, we found ourselves on a Thursday morning on a train (or 4, for Karolina coming from Ptuj!!) to Novo Mesto. When we came there, we had a really quick visit of the school and it was already time for us to do our presentation. 
The main idea was to talk about our home country, about the stereotypes we had about Slovenia, and about the ones that other people may have about our own country. Gregor Pirš explained that his aim was “that students get a feeling of what Europe and migrations are all about and also something about stereotypes.”

The students were friendly and dynamic, and seemed happy that we tried to speak Slovene. We did our presentations in English though! We played a game where we had to pretend to be on the road to Poland (bad, bad roads…), we discovered that in France, a lot of people think that all Slovene women are blond and that it’s -40°C all year round, and learned a lot about Lithuania.
It was a great time for us too: a way to get to know another school (different from primary school, kindergarten, institution for children with special needs, where we usually work), and to stand back with our experience here in Slovenia.

Before she started, Karolina asked the students which image they had from Poland. The answer was unanimous: Vodka!! Twenty minutes later, after a relevant and interesting presentation, she asked the question again. Can you guess the answer she got? … Yes, the workshop showed us that it’s not possible to change stereotypes in so little time, but it is definitely worth to try it!
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